STATE OF NEw YORK
EXECUTIVE CHAMBER

ALBANY 2224
RICHARD H. GIRGENTI

DIRECTOR OF CRIMINAL JUSTICE

December 18, 1991

Ms. Doris Sassower
253 Soundvicw Avenue
White Plains, NY 10606

Dear Ms. Sassowver:

On behalf of Governor Cuomo I have been asked to respond to

your recent correspondence seeking the appointment of a special
prosecutor.

As you know, the Special Prosecutor's Review Committee has
already reviewed your allegations and found no basis to support
the appointment of a special prosecutor. We have carefully
reviewed your recent letter of October 24, 1991, and concluded
that no further review is required.

Thank you for writing.
Very truly yours,

“m. {3

Sean Byrne
Counsel to the Director of
Criminal Justice




